
SEDGWICK COTINTY COMMI S SIONER
REGULAR BOARD MEETING

- ocroBER 10, 2023

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick,
Ronald Berges and Christy Beckman present. Vickie Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate,
Extension Office, Assessor's Office, Treasurer's Office, Clerk's Office, Comm Center,
Finance Office, and Extension Office joined the meeting by zoom. Dan Pederson,
Accountant, joined the meeting in person.

McCormick moved to approve the agenda as presented. Berges second, carried.

The October 70,2023 payables were reviewed. McCormick moved to approve the
October 10,2023 payables. Berges second, carried.

The minutes of the October 3,2023 meeting were reviewed. McCormick moved to
approve the minutes as presented. Schneider second, carried.

Bridget Britton, Communication Center, joined the meeting for the 2024Budget Hearing.
Britton left the meeting.

Commissioner McCormick reported that acitizen complained and wanted Cameron
Britton arested for mowing the natural habitat out at the Welcome Center.

Cameron Britton, Maintenance, joined the meeting for the 2024 Budget Hearing. Britton
left the meeting.

Jessie Hopkins-Hoel and his son joined the meeting. The Resolution for Overland Pass

Energy Wind Project was reviewed. Schnieder moved to approve Resolution #2023-029
regarding County Road crossing and Right of Way Permits for the Overland Pass Energy
East Wind Project. McCormick second, carried. Eva Contreras, Assessor, joined the
meeting. Discussion was held on Increasing fees for the subdivision exemption for wind
farms. The Board asked Contreras to contact the county attorney to see if the fee change
has to wait until the first of the year. The guests left the meeting.

Victora Dunker, Community Building, joined the meeting for the 2024 Budget Hearing.
Dunker left the meeting.

Jules Hoschouer, VSO, joined the meeting for the 2024 Budget Hearing. Hoschouer left
the meeting.

Christy Beckman, Clerk's Office, joined the meeting for the 2024 Budget Hearing.

Tasha Thode, Human Services, joined the meeting for the 2024 Budget Hearing. Thode
left the meeting.



Charlene Tumer, Finance Office, joined the meeting for lhe 2024 Budget Hearing.
Tumer left the meeting.

Schneider moved to approve the Treasurer's Report ofFee's Collected. McCormick
second, carried.

After reviewing the IT contract quote with One Technology, Schneider moved to approve
the contract quote with One Technology in the amount of Sl,123.24. McCormick
second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve the State of Colorado IGA between Sedgwick County
Drivers License Office and the State of Colorado. Berges second, carried.

Eva Contreras told the Board that Kelly Lowery, County Attomey, responded and said
that the fee change is generally the first of the year, however, it can be changed at any
time with a 30 day notice of increase.

McCormick moved to adjoum the meeting. Berges second, carried. Meeting was
adjoumed.


